
Notice of Intent to Award a Sole Source Procurement 
 

Notice is hereby given that the Hillsborough County Aviation Authority (Authority) intends 
to award a sole source purchase to Emerging Growth Enterprise LLC dba NoFoam 
Systems for the purchase of a NoFoam System for use at Tampa International Airport. 
This system allows for foam proportioning to be tested on a combat apparatus (not a 
traditional ARFF crash truck) without flowing foam, as required by the FAA. The model of 
truck being acquired cannot have an internal foam proportioning unit installed. The testing 
of foam proportioning is a regulatory requirement under FAA Part 139 regulations and, as 
such, the Authority requires an external foam testing unit for this apparatus.  

 
Companies who believe they can meet or exceed the above stated requirements must 
provide, in writing, convincing technical data sufficient to support their position. 
Responses to this notice will be used to determine whether bona fide competition exists. 
Send written responses to the Hillsborough County Aviation Authority, Tampa 
International Airport, P.O. Box 22287, Tampa, Florida 33622, Attention: Rayesha Cotton, 
Procurement Agent. For further information email RCotton@TampaAirport.com. 
Responses must be received by September 20, 2023 at 2:00 p.m. ET. 
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